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From the Principal

Dear Students, Staff, Parents/Guardians, and members of our school community,

We are a blessed school community educating and caring for students from
Reception to Year 12 — a melting pot of languages, cultures and people - where
our school prioritises the role of family and working together, to achieve the
best outcomes for your child.

I thank the founders of Adelaide International School for setting such a high standard for Adelaide
International School — our Mission statement says it all. I believe it is good to revisit this as a community
regularly. Our Mission is what drives every decision in our school — from our dedicated teachers to our

Board and Principal. If it doesn’t support our Mission — we just don’t do it.

The Mission of Adelaide International School is “to be an international school of excellence renown for
providing a first-class Australian education to its students. We will deliver world standard programs that

emphasise ethical behaviour, global citizenship, respect for different cultures, and life-long learning”.

We are committed to working closely with our families to ensure each child receives the best Australian

education. We have a 'no surprises' policy. Our staff welcome new families and new students to AIS. At



the start or each new sSemester, we hold valuable Farent/leacher interviews. As 1 write this report, we
come out of parent teacher interviews with our current families from China, Italy, Hong Kong, Vietnam,
Indonesia and Australia. I am so proud of what I experience when I walk around — I see our dedicated
staff, most of whom are bilingual, offering their interpreting services above and beyond their normal
work commitments. They ensure our teachers and parents can communicate key strategies to support their
child and more importantly gain a strong understanding of our English for Academic Purposes —
Primary; Middle Years; SACE Connect and Year 11 and 12 South Australian Certificate of Education
Australian programs. We debrief as a staff team weekly to learn about the cultures that our students come
from, and fine-tuning and reflecting on all AIS teaching initiatives, to ensure we help our students adapt
to mainstream schooling in Australia. Thank you to all our families for booking appointments and
making themselves available online or in person. Special thanks to Ms Catherine So and Ms Zara Phillips
for their impeccable organisation of this event and to our students for working independently on class
work set by our teachers to support their learning. Such experiences are time-consuming and such hard
work — but relationships can only develop if staff in schools make time to meet with family.

BOSA - Sister School in Indonesia

This is the 3" year that we genuinely celebrate a rich partnership with a foreign language school in
Indonesia. Students, staff and Board members visited us from BOSA senior secondary school from
Tuesday 28 June to Saturday 9 July 2022. In this time students undertook immersion classes with our
English for Academic Purposes SACE Connect students and teachers and Year 11 (Stage 1 SACE)
classes. Indonesian teachers undertook professional learning workshops with the Adelaide Research
Institute staff — focusing on programs from their Graduate Diploma in TESOL. SACE workshops and
SATAC university pathway teacher training sessions were also conducted by Adelaide International
School staff, upskilling our Indonesian teachers as to how teachers of South Australian Certificate of
Education subjects plan, program, internally and externally moderate and assess student achievement of
learning outcomes in subject outlines — best preparing students for tertiary study in Australia. Study tours

like this and many others we run, truly build relationships and global understanding — focusing on the



opportunities that education provides us all. Study tours like this ensure we strive to achieve our Adelaide
International School VISION: “To assist in the creation of an international learning community enriched
by education, which nurtures harmony, mutual respect and understanding.” Please have a read of Ms
Rosie Broderick’s full report on this tour and share the visual experiences we celebrated together. Special
thanks to the BOSA School Board, Principal, parents and students, for supporting this partnership. We
warmly welcome Yosep and Putu as AIS Stage 1 students online and look forward to their arrival in
Adelaide to study Year 12 in 2023.

All the best always. Email me if you need my assistance at: gina.kadis@ais.edu.au
Gina Kadis
PRINCIPAL

Teaching and Learning News
Year 12 Mid-Year Trial Examinations

During week 1 of this term, we provided the Year 12 students the opportunity to sit Year 12 Mid-year
Trial Examinations. These assessed the work from terms 1 and 2 in the subjects, Specialist Mathematics,
Mathematical Methods, Essential Mathematics and English as an Additional Language. These are the only
SACE Year 12 subjects we deliver this year with a November SACE Final 30% examination.

Parents of each Year 12 student will have received emails from subject teachers about the results of this
assessment item. These trial examinations are primarily for students to practice sitting exams in South
Australia, learning examination procedures and expectations and becoming more familiar with
examination style questions. As such, please be aware the result for this trial will not impact the students’
final SACE grades, but they can be used to help predict achievement and ATARs. The trial examinations

also show teachers and students the areas that need to be better learned.

We intend to give students another opportunity to sit Full End of year Trial exams before the final SACE
exams. Until then, there will be further tasks set by the teachers, to prepare students for the SACE

November examinations.

For your child, homework completion, working with tutors, getting extra help from teachers, making
study notes, practising SACE past examination papers (ask the teacher for these), making a study group
in a homework club or during the weekend and seeking clarification about any problem with
understanding or demonstrating the content from the teachers, are all ways your child can aim to achieve
their best in the remaining school assessments and SACE examinations in November. This will ensure
they maximise their opportunity to achieve their highest ATAR score for university entrance or other

preferred post-secondary opportunities.

Thank you for supporting your child through this time. Thank you for working closely with our Year 12

teachers, to ensure your child continues to improve.

Year 12 End of Year Trial Examinations



The Full End of Year Trial Examinations will be run during Week 9 of this term. These examinations

will assess the full year’s work in each of the subjects listed above.

Keep the following dates in your minds.

e Week 9 Term 3 is the time for full year trial examinations.

e Tuesday 20 September for Specialist Mathematics and Essential Mathematics.
e Wednesday 21 September for EAL.

e Thursday 22 September for Mathematical Methods.

For the subject EAL, the 2022 SACE November final examination is an e-exam for the first time — so it
is completed fully online. Please note — to best support students prepare, the full end of year trial
examination for EAL, will be a trial e-exam where students will use their laptops and a lock down
browser provided by the SACE Board. Students must have working laptops, functional chargers and be

familiar with the functions needed for basic word processing and computer operations.

Any questions regarding this e-exam please email me as the Year 12 EAL teacher at

— thank you.

Ms Zara Phillips

Director of Teaching and Learning

Wellbeing News

On the 28th July, we were lucky to have Professor Kurt Lushington from the University of South
Australia deliver a presentation in our school assembly for all students onshore and offshore, on the
benefits of sleep — especially to adolescents. The presentation was extremely informative and it delivered
a clear message to our students that it is very important to have a regular and good sleep pattern in order
to maintain good wellbeing, and perform well academically at school.

Here are some key points that we learned from Prof. Lushington’s presentation.
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The purpose of sleep

+ Food for the brain -
produces aleriness, enhances
memory and our abiity to leam

» A biological requirement —
helps us perform effectively and
safely

= Essential for development -
particularly during growth and
miaturation

= A key to our health —
as important as good nulrilion
and regular exercise

2. Teenagers need sleep for growth. Children with
poor sleep will not grow as tall or as well.
Moreover, if students have sleep deficits, it will
have a negative impact on their wellbeing as well
as on their academic

performance.
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Self-reported sleep duration in adolescents
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Grade 6th 7th 8th 9th 10th 1th 12th
Age M2y 12413y 1304y 1415y 1516y 16:17y  17:18y
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4. Digital technology also has a negative influence
on the quality of sleep. Research shows that when
people use digital technology before sleep, they
tend to sleep less as the light from devices affects
the sleep clock in the brain. Moreover, research
also indicates that spending more than 2 hours on
social media will result in poorer mental health —

for adolescents and adults.

1. Sleep is a key component to our health; it is as
important as good nutrition and regular exercise.
Sleep does not only clean our brain of toxins, but
it also helps us function well during the day. To
fall asleep successfully, you need to cool your
body by losing heat from your hands, head, and
feet. People with diabetes and other health
problems might find it hard to cool down, and

hence they have trouble going to sleep.
P——————————————————————
Sleep Debt and Academic Performance

Academic performance is
lower in sleep deprived teens

Average sleep Grades
earned = =
7 :21 h/min A’s and B’s
7:04 h/min C’s s T T
6:48 h/min D’s and F’s

3. In Australia, teenagers are not having enough
hours of sleep as required on average. Students
tend to have more hours of sleep during holidays
while they generally do not get enough sleep
during school terms. The hours of sleep during the

holiday period are a good indication of how much

sleep adolescents need during the school term.

Intrusion of Digital Technology into

the Bedroom -

* Social media use before bed is
arousing, increasing the time
taken to fall asleep

+ Sleep loss due to the use of
digital devices at night?

« Evening light (particularly blue
wavelength from devices)
suppresses melatonin
secretion and delays sleep.

University of
South Australia



Overall, we really appreciate Prof. Lushington’s presentation. Both staff and students found the
presentation very useful. We look forward to working with Prof. Lushington in the near future again. His

findings are based on global research — investigating both domestic and international students in schools.

Wellbeing News
International Student Tertiary Expo

On the 2nd August, students from Year 12 to Year 10 attended the International Students Tertiary Expo at
Flinders University hosted by Study Adelaide and showcasing all three universities — Flinders University;
University of Adelaide and University of South Australia to international students studying in high

schools in Adelaide.

Students firstly had a tour around the Bedford Park high-tech new campus at the beginning of the day.

Then all the students had a chance to ask the representatives from The University of Adelaide, UniSA,
Flinders University, and TAFE SA about the admission process, scholarships, and degree information
individually. At the end, all three universities and TAFE SA delivered presentations to introduce their
institutions to our students. Overall, it was a very worthwhile excursion and we have received much

positive feedback from our students:

“It was a great day because I got to know more about the benefits of studying at Flinders University. It
also helped me to obtain more information about scholarships and ATAR, which I found very useful.”

Veronica, Year 12 student from Indonesia

“As a Year 12 student, this activity was very helpful to us. It was great to have all three universities in

South Australia explain their admission conditions to us. It also helped me feel the learnina atmosphere of



Australian universities and the surrounding environment in advance.” Jason, Year 12 student from China

Special thanks to Ms Phillips and Ms Xu for supervising the students and to all staff for their classroom

support to ensure the students could attend.
Year 12 University Counselling Support at AIS

The tertiary education application for 2023 has now commenced, as of 1August for Year 12 students. To
support our Year 12 students in making one of the most important decisions for their future study, we
contacted SATAC to deliver an information session to our Year 12 students. The presentation was held
online on 3 August. This presentation covered the South Australian Tertiary Admissions Centre (SATAC)
application process, the university aggregate and ATAR determination process, adjustment factor schemes,
scaling, and a Question &Answer session from the student audience. The presentation also provided some

application tips for students to consider:

e Read ‘the application process’ section on the SATAC website and the SATAC 2023 guide that has
now been distributed to each Year 11 and 12 student at AIS.

e Understand the selection rules and course entry requirements.

e Be contactable by using a non-school email address.

e Prepare by having their SACE registration number ready, as well as any required documents.

e Be aware of any relevant deadlines such as course closing dates, fee payment deadline etc. to avoid
late fees or missing the SATAC undergraduate round completely. All dates are on the SATAC
website and inside the cover of the hardcopy SATAC guide given to each Year 12 student.

Apart from the external support from SATAC, we have set up Classroom 5 as a Careers Hub for students
to explore a wide range of tertiary courses at different tertiary institutions. In the Careers Hub, there are
hardcopies of SATAC guides, course information booklets from TAFE SA, and seven universities in
South Australia and Northern Territory. In the meanwhile, Ms Phillps and Ms Xu are working together to
help our Year 12 students plan for their tertiary applications.
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If you have any questions about tertiary education, please talk to your Wellbeing teachers or contact the

Career and Wellbeing Facilitator Miss Xu at to arrange a meeting.

Miss Sally Xu, Wellbeing and Careers Facilitator/SACE Mathematics & PLP teacher

Further reflections and celebrations from the 2022 BOSA STUDY TOUR
Ms Broderick, Business Development AISA & Study Tours

Adelaide International School holds a special relationship with the BOSA School in Indonesia. At the end
of Term 2 we were delighted to host a delegation of staff, parents, students, their Principal, and Head of
the BOPKRI Foundation.

During their time with us the students were invited to join in the classes and experience the Australian
way of learning and in particular, to become familiar with the South Australian Certificate of Education.
The students also visited our university campuses to explore the opportunities of future study here in
Adelaide.

While the students were experiencing lessons, four of their teachers and their Director of Teaching and
Learning, Evita, were also learning from our staff here at AIS and from ARI, as they shared their
expertise in teaching English to students as an additional language.

Across their Study Tour, the days were also filled with cultural experiences in and around the Adelaide
Central Business District (CBD) and day trips to the Adelaide Hills to Hahndorf and Cleland Wildlife
Park. There was also time for them to enjoy Adelaide’s shopping precinct and the famous Central Market
and Chinatown precincts.

Our staff were particularly pleased to have the opportunity to meet Yosep Nababan face to face, as Yosep
commenced as a student in our special SACE learning program — an authentic collaboration between AIS
and BOSA from the beginning of Semester 2. Yosep and Putu are currently studying the special
combined program for Year 11 Stage 1 SACE online and will join us on campus in Adelaide, for their
Year 12, Stage 2 SACE studies in January 2023.

We would like to thank our colleagues April, Katerina and Sylvia at ISES — Education and Migration
Agents, Didi — AIS marketing Indonesia representative and Mr Nico Suryadi — BOSA teacher and
“Director of Communications” for their assistance in organising the visit from the Bosa community and
we look forward to welcoming them back to AIS in the future. We look forward to taking a group of
staff and students to experience senior secondary schooling in Indonesia as well — giving our students an
experience of a lifetime.

Please share these special moments with us.....
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